
NOTICE TO BIDDERS 
 

REQUEST FOR BIDS (RFB) 
MARTIN WAY PARK & RIDE DIRECT ACCESS / FLYER STOP  

PROJECT #2115 
 

Intercity Transit, the public transportation provider in Thurston County, Washington, is requesting bids for 
the Martin Way Park and Ride Direct Access / Flyer Stop Project #2115. This Contract provides for the 
improvement of the northbound I-5 onramp to construct a transit flyer stop and direct access to the 
Martin Way Park and Ride, and will include reconstruction of the roadway and sidewalk, asphalt removal, 
sidewalk removal, curb and gutter, access ramps, comfort station and associated improvements, canopy 
footing, storm drain pipes and catch basins, new water service with connections to existing systems, 
street lighting, pavement marking, roadway signing, erosion control, traffic control and all other work, all 
in accordance with the contract plans, contract provisions, and Standard Specifications.  

 

The Engineer’s Estimate is $1,500,000 to $1,700,000. This project does not have Federal funding. 
 
An optional Pre-Bid meeting will be held on January 9, 2023 @ 2:00 p.m. (PST) at the Martin Way Park 
and Ride, located at 4800 Martin Way East, Lacey, Washington.  
 
Contract documents and planholder’s list are available through Builders Exchange of Washington, Inc. at 
http://www.bxwa.com.  
 

Submittal Time/Date/Location: Sealed bids are due prior to 11:00 a.m., (PST) on January 19, 2023. 
Enclose the Bid Submittal in a sealed envelope or container labeled as follows:   

 Mail in and received prior to 11:00 a.m., on January 19, 2023:  
 

Intercity Transit  
Attn:  Tammy Ferris    
526 Pattison Street, SE     
Olympia, WA  98501 
 
BID – DO NOT OPEN 
Martin Way Park & Ride Direct Access / Flyer Stop – Project #2115 

 

 Hand-deliver only between the hours of 9:00 a.m. and prior to 11:00 a.m., on January 19, 
2023:  
 

Intercity Transit  
Attn:  Tammy Ferris    
510 Pattison Street, SE     
Olympia, WA  98501 
 
BID – DO NOT OPEN 
Martin Way Park & Ride Direct Access / Flyer Stop – Project #2115 

 
The sealed bids will be publicly opened and read at 11:00 a.m., on January 19, 2023, at Intercity 
Transit’s Administration Building located at 510 Pattison Street, SE, Olympia, Washington.  
 

Please contact Patrick Holm, Project Engineer, by phone at (360) 352-1465 or email at 
patrick.holm@scjalliance.com with any questions regarding this solicitation. 
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